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Epsom and Ewell Borough Council

Minutes of the Meeting of the AUDIT, CRIME & DISORDER AND SCRUTINY 
COMMITTEE held on 11 April 2017

PRESENT -

Councillor David Reeve (Chairman); Councillor Clive Smitheram (Vice-Chairman); 
Councillors Tony Axelrod, Steve Bridger, Chris Frost (as nominated substitute for 
Councillor David Wood), Jan Mason, Peter O'Donovan and Humphrey Reynolds

In Attendance:  Karen Williams (Risk Advisory Director) (RSM Risk Assurance Services 
LLP) (items 38 - 43 only)

Absent: Councillor Alex Clarke, Councillor Rob Geleit and Councillor David Wood

Officers present: Gillian McTaggart (Head of Corporate Governance), Joy Stevens 
(Head of Customer Services and Business Support) (Items 38 - 42 only), Margaret 
Jones (Scrutiny Officer) and Tim Richardson (Democratic Services Officer)

38 QUESTION TIME 

No questions were asked or had been submitted by members of the public.

39 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

No declarations of interest were made by councillors in items on the agenda for 
this meeting.

40 MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING 

The Minutes of the meeting of the Audit, Crime & Disorder and Scrutiny 
Committee held on 9 February 2017 were agreed as a true record and signed by 
the Chairman.

41 ORDER OF BUSINESS 
The Committee agreed to vary the order of business for the meeting, namely: to 
consider the Internal Audit reports contained within the agenda prior to considering the 
External Audit Plan.

42 INTERNAL AUDIT MONITORING REPORT 

The Committee received and noted a report summarising progress against the 
audit plan for 2016/17. The following matters were considered:

a) Audit of PCI compliance. The Committee was informed that the Council 
was currently not PCI compliant but had agreed actions to become so. 
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The required self-assessment questionnaire had been completed by the 
end of March 2017. Confirmation of third party compliance was due to be 
completed by the end of June 2017. 

Voice recording of all customer calls had now been ceased to avoid the 
risk of payment card details being recorded. Following a question 
regarding this, the Committee was informed that the Council’s current 
system did not provide functionality for recording to be turned off mid-call 
if payment details were due to be disclosed, and therefore it had been 
necessary to turn off the whole system.

b) Audit of barrier controlled parking project. The Committee was informed 
that possible typing errors in the key findings of this Audit report had been 
identified and that officers would discuss these with the auditor who had 
written it, to seek clarity. The errors were as follows: 

 that the text “119k higher”  in the first key finding of the Auditor’s report 
should be amended to read “£79k higher”.

 that the text “This added £48k to the cost of these”  in the first key finding 
of the Auditor’s report should be amended to read “This added £11k to the 
cost of these”.

The Head of Customer Services and Business Support informed the 
Committee of the background and key dates of the barrier controlled 
parking project, including the reasons for additional funding having been 
required. The project had been initiated in 2011, and the Head of 
Customer Services and Business Support had taken over its management 
in 2015, following a review of the Council’s officer structure. It was noted 
that a number of lessons had been learnt from the implementation of the 
project and that it was no longer intended to convert the Depot Road or 
Upper High Street car parks to barrier control. Pay and display parking 
would be retained in both of these locations. 

c) Audit of Financial Management and Main Accounting. The Committee was 
informed that officers were confident that the Council’s accounts would be 
closed on time despite the current staffing difficulties experienced in the 
Financial Services team. It was noted that the Head of Corporate 
Governance would provide a verbal update on progress against the 
actions from the audit at the November 2017 meeting of the Committee.  

43 INTERNAL AUDIT PLAN 2017/18 

The Committee received a report providing an updated plan for Internal Audit for 
2016/17.

Following consideration, the Committee:

(1) Endorsed the audit plan for Internal Audit for 2017/18 as prepared by 
RSM.
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44 EXTERNAL AUDIT PLAN 

The Committee received a report setting out the approach being taken by the 
Council’s external auditors to the audit of accounts for 2016/17.

Following consideration, the Committee:

(1) Endorsed the External Audit Plan Year ended 31 March 2017.

45 REVIEW OF THE ARRANGEMENTS FOR PUBLICISING AND DETERMINING 
PLANNING APPLICATIONS - UPDATE REPORT 

The Committee received a report updating it on progress in implementing the 
recommendations of the scrutiny review task group on the administrative 
arrangements for publicising and determining planning applications.

Following consideration, the Committee:

(1) Noted the achievements to date and the proposed future implementation 
timescales.

(2) Agreed that another update report be brought to the 23 November 2017 
meeting of the Committee.

46 ANNUAL REPORT 

The Committee received a report presenting its Annual Report for 2016/17.

The following matter was considered:

a) Scrutiny Review of Routecall. The Committee noted that an update 
regarding the implementation of recommendations from the scrutiny 
review of the Routecall service had been circulated to all members of the 
Committee prior to the meeting. Additionally, the Community and 
Wellbeing Committee had requested the Audit, Crime & Disorder and 
Scrutiny Committee to undertake a review of the rebranded service in 
April 2018. This review would be included within the Committee’s work 
programme for the year.

Following this consideration, the Committee:

(1) Approved the Annual Report 2016/17 attached as Annexe 1 to the 
Committee report.

(2) Authorised the Scrutiny Officer in consultation with the Chairman to make 
any amendments or additions necessary to the Annual Report as a result 
of business transacted at this meeting.
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47 VOTE OF THANKS 

The Committee passed a vote of thanks to the Chairman for his work on its 
behalf over the past year; the way in which he had managed its affairs, and his 
input and assistance in carrying out the service reviews which had been 
undertaken.

The meeting began at 7.30 pm and ended at 8.37 pm

COUNCILLOR DAVID REEVE (CHAIRMAN)


